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PARISH COUNCIL




DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 10th APRIL 2017
AT THE RECREATION CLUB, CADDINGTON

In the absence of Parish Council Chairman Mark Russell, the meeting was Chaired by Parish Council Vice Chair, M Tomlin.   Present: Ward Councillors K Collins & R Stay and 42 members of public, Clerk - A Whiting  
1. MINUTES OF THE LAST ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  - It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 11th April 2016 were an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman.
2. REPORT FROM THE CADDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN 

Welcome to members of the public and thank you for attending.  Unfortunately Chairman Mark Russell is unable to attend and sends his apologies. 

Thanks to all the Parish Councillors, Ward Councillors Richard Stay & Kevin Collins & the Clerk for their work and support. Sadly, last year we lost both former Chairman Terry Oliver and Clerk Lesley Hall, both of whom contributed greatly to the village over a number of years.

I would like to thanks Maxine and Andrew Whiting for stepping in at short notice to cover the position of Clerk and congratulate Andrew on being given the position as a permanent role. I like to think of the Clerk as the glue keeping all the bits of the Parish Council together and Andrew, I am pleased to say, is very sticky.
A reminder that the parish council have their own website, www.caddington.com  where you can find minutes and agendas, current news and useful information 

Details of the council’s activities and discussions throughout this year can be found in the minutes, however a few things to mention specifically:
Tree works – following a village wide tree survey we undertook a huge amount of work on 100s of trees which will hopefully ensure we do not have to worry about the trees in the village for some years to come.
Following the successful match funding of the traffic calming scheme in Dunstable Rd, we have secured another traffic calming scheme for Mancroft Rd, Aley Green and hope this will bring down the incidents of speeding vehicles in that area, and make it safer for all road users and residents there.

We hope soon to have a street light in Folly Lane funded by the parish council & the Angus Brewer Trust, and are just awaiting final details and confirmation rom Central Beds Council, Highways

Christmas Lights – we upgraded the lights to blue and red spotlights last a year and had a successful enjoyable switch on event on the Green.

We are having a village Open day after the roadworks are complete in June to discuss important village issues, potential projects. All are welcome and we hope to see as many of you as possible. 

3. FINANCIAL REPORT 2016/17

	Periodic Balance 28.02.17
	
	

	Balance at 31.03.16 b/fwd
	
	 £99,416.05 

	Plus income to date
	
	 £96,360.66 

	Subtotal
	
	 £195,776.71 

	Less payments to date
	
	 £99,417.82 

	CLOSING FUNDS BALANCE
	
	 £96,358.89 

	
	
	

	Current Account
	
	 £47,352.69 

	Tracker Account
	
	 £50,742.83 

	Subtotal
	
	 £98,095.52 

	less unpresented cheques
	
	 £1,736.63 

	CLOSING FUNDS BALANCE
	
	 £96,358.89 

	
	
	


Some notable major cost projects undertaken in 2016-17

Rural Match Funding Dunstable Rd traffic calming 

£25,000

Defibrillator






 £2,148 

Neighbourhood Plan





£4,548

Tree works various – village-wide & closed churchyard

£3,350

Future potential and earmarked actual projects in 2017-18

Rural Match Funding Mancroft Rd, Aley Green traffic calming 
£13,500 
Folly Lane street light





  £2,000

War Memorial

- costs dependant on outcome of consultation
Church wall, Parks refurbishments/new equipment & Parking issues in village centre- costs to be determined
There is to be a consultation on some of the above issues after which it will be possible to get accurate costings.

COUNCIL RESOLVED at the January meeting to raise the precept for 2017-18 by 10% to £95,350. This equates to a £4.72 rise per year for a band D property. Total cost 2017-18 per year for Band D property = £64.08

Note: due to extra houses in the village, the actual increase per household is 8% 

4. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING GROUP

Ward Cllr R Stay reported that the Neighbourhood Plan started 5 years ago and if he’s known how long it would take, he would have had second thoughts on committing to it. However, the draft plan is now ready for publications and consultation across both Caddington and Slip End and will be of huge benefit to both parishes. Apologies for the length of time it has taken, but will provide a very valuable protection of the Green Belt and plans for future housing.
5. REPORT FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL 

K Collins provided the following report:
Boundary changes do not directly affect Caddington but other parishes will be joining Luton South constituency.
Payphone review – BT have been reviewing use of payphones and plan to remove those which are not used. Caddington’s is used and is at present not scheduled for removal.
Bus Review – 231 seems to be viable. It is subsidised but is hoped the bus company will keep the service whenever subsidy is removed.

Local Plan on-going. Govt. white paper did hold it up but is out for consultation in the Summer.

Abbeyland Developments (party of Bushwood) have submitted plans for developments.

Planning – there have been a few plans submitted for A5 area this year. Number of travellers pitches has grown. Need to make sure in future that ‘retrospective’ plans are not submitted and anyone seeing illegal (no planning permission) developments at the sites report them immediately so that any works can be stopped.

A5-M1 link nearly ready to open. Some heavy traffic will be diverted away from surrounding villages through weight limits.

Fly Tipping has been a major issue this year – 400 incidents in the ward. Some prosecutions have occurred. If you see anything illegal happening please report it.
6. REPORT FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE POLICE 

New police sergeant, Sean Duignane, reported he and another sergeant, 9 PCSOs, 3 PCs cover 46 parishes and Dunstable, Leighton Buzzard and Houghton Regis.
Police are holding a Community Engagement event at the Post Office meeting residents and handing out leaflets and contact details.

Burglaries are up on last year, assaults and anti-social behaviour is down. 

Sgt. Duignane shall endeavour to produce statistics and have Police reps. attend parish meetings in the future, when resources allow. PCSOs are being encouraged to get out in the villages and introduce themselves and make more of a visible presence.
7. REPORTS FROM VILLAGE ORGANISATIONS

CADDINGTON VILLAGE SCHOOL

This year has been a year of change for us. In July last year we sadly said goodbye to our final Year 8 pupils, these pupils stood by us through the phase changes locally and thrived during their time with us. In September we became a Primary school and as a result moved the majority of classes onto the main site allowing us to create the Primary feel.  Caddington Village School remains a school of which staff are proud to be a part; a place where children thrive emotionally, socially and academically and where every individual is encouraged, impassioned and empowered to reach their potential.

Our federation with Slip End Village School continues to grow with many joint trips and activities planned as well as joint staff training.  Following the new Year 6 SATs last year we are very proud that our Year 6 pupils substantially outperformed both local and national averages in these tests. With the national press highlighting the difficulty of these test our pupils achieved superb results with 87% of pupils achieving expected level for Reading, 92% for the new Grammar, Punctuation & spelling tests and 93% of pupils reaching the expected level in Maths. 

The past year has seen a few staffing changes. Unfortunately,  due to budget restrictions we said goodbye to several staff in July. Our Deputy Headteacher is currently on Maternity leave and another member of staff is due to take maternity leave shortly.  As a School we are currently recruiting for next academic year to ensure the excellent standards we have continue. Budgets remain tight due to the new Government funding, however we continue to work tirelessly to make sure that all children continue to receive the best education that we can offer. 

As ever our pupils have taken part in more than simple traditional learning in School. Residential trips have included Kingswood for year 6, a trip to Normandy taking place at the time of this meeting and a Slip End and Caddington joint trip to Germany. A group of pupils have recently returned from a very safe and successful trip to Belgium. We have made a Viking ship, taken part in World book day, Red Nose Day, Children in Need, food and clothes collection for Luton Foodbank as well as individual year groups supporting charities of their choice.

The school continues to support and enjoy taking part in village events such as Remembrance Day Services, the Caddington Village Show and creating pictures for the Parish Council’s 2017 calendar. 

There are many people that work together to make the school the success that it is. As well as Governors, staff, parents and children, we are thankful for a hardworking and dedicated Friends of Caddington who through their efforts hosting events such as Fireworks night, discos, fayres as well as the many smaller events to raise money to provide those little extras and also some of the bigger things which our budget won’t stretch to for the school.

Finally, we continue to thank the Caddington Parish Council, the local community and residents for all their support during the past year and look forward to developing these relationships still further in the year ahead. 

Chloe Logan, Acting Assistant Headteacher, Community Leader

CADDINGTON W.I.
Members of Caddington  W.I. have enjoyed a very mixed variety of speakers during the year,. 

In August we had a lady about her life with her guide dog and her association with Guide Dogs for the Blind – we were left quite emotional by the end of her talk.

We had our usual birthday celebration when our member, Carol Jones provided a lovely meal and we had musical entertainment form It Takes Two.  

At another meeting Carol gave us a super demonstration showing us  all the many different things that can be achieved using chocolate, needles to say the tasters were enjoyed by all. 

We have been shown how to prepare and form lovely flower arrangements which were then given as raffle prizes – lucky none of us have to travel home on a bike!!

In November we had an insight into the world of puppetry – the lady making all her puppets.   Her talk was most amusing especially when a suitcase was stolen from her vehicle and when reported to the Welsh police she was requested to complete a missing persons form.    Needless to say we have invited her to return to give us Part 2 of her tales. 

Last month our Darts team did not let the side down by achieving to get into the last 8 teams for the final ‘play-off’.

Last month we were given good advice as to just how to remain safe both at home and when out, which we hope all heeded  by our village Neighbourhood scheme and a Regional Bank Manager.

As always we are delighted to have visitors at our meetings.  

As a final note we are appreciative to the PC for the recognition of our Institute and we have seen the plaque on one of the flower boxes in Manor Road.

CADDINGTON CARE

We have, thanks to so many people, had a good year. Currently have 80 volunteers.

Thanks to phone holders who are our frontline. 

The Monday Chat and coffee sessions have over 50 people each week,  Mens’ Group continues to thrive

Seated exercise classes run twice weekly. Move to Heathfield meant that more people can take advantage of this

Walking group has monthly walks
Befriending. We have a number of regular arrangements and also take on short term cover when relatives are away

Currently drafting Safeguarding Policy and will be disseminating to volunteers
Trips and visits. Grateful to Youth Club for £700 from Santa float. Trip to Hitchin Market/ Jordans, Canal trip, and a party in August

In last two years have not needed to apply to PC for grant. Thanks to generosity of clients, relatives, Co-op, Town and Country. Many of our activities cover their costs. However it is always good to know we have PC support should we need it.  

Currently finding the lifts considerably longer due to roadworks. It is our policy not to pass the on to clients but reimburse volunteers for the extra mileage from our finds. Redrow are donating £500 to cover this inconvenience.

Thanks to committee and volunteers for time and support/ enthusiasm

CADDINGTON RECREATION ASSOCIATION
Nothing to report except did not find the Grant Aid application on the website. It was noted it had been reported previously to the Clerk that it needed to be in a prominent position on the site and he had moved it almost to the Home Page in its own section, but accepted that some could have missed it. Gant applications were therefore extended to May 2017 PC meeting (8th May)
CADDINGTON SCOUTS

There are currently 100 children in the group – 3 Beaver groups, 2 Cubs and 1 Scouts. We are lucky to have a good number of volunteers and leaders and we also have help from Explorers.
CADDINGTON WATCH

Thank PC for providing our new orange coats. We got 6 new members last month and have 2 bikes donated by Beds Police. Speed watch will continue after roadworks have finished.
We are members of the ‘Cyber-Hub’ which helps people protect themselves from online scams etc.. 

We are engaged with Beds Police to roll out Neighbourhood Watch.

Will assist School in their project to stop poor parking at drop off and pick up times.
CADDINGTON LEISURE GARDENS
John Dudley introduced himself as Sue Martin’s replacement. 

This year there have been a few minor vandalism issues but no major issues. They are looking to replace the hut in the near future.

CADDINGTON GARDENING CLUB

The club is thriving. It is great to be based at Heathfield. We have had 2 trips out. All flowers at the surgery have been removed and the area replanted to hopefully make a really good display later this summer.

CADDINGTON DRAMA GROUP

Reported that they are having a production of the Vicar Of Dibley this May

8. PRESENTATION OF 2016-2017 GRANT AWARDS
The following awards were presented;
	Collings Wells Memorial Hall
	Replacement Fire Door
	£500

	Caddington Pre School
	3 mini Ipads, 2 mobile wifi devices
	£1,197

	Caddington Scout Group
	3 noticeboards
	£70.29

	Caddington Gardening Club
	Projector and Wireless presenter with laser pointer
	£43.04

	
	
	


9. QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC
Rita Timms of the Scouts reported that they are having a Scout Building Open Day to celebrate its birthday on 30th May between 11 am and 4.30pm. All are welcome.
A resident asked if the Frenches Ave (Dunstable) tip was closing down. The answer is that a new tip at Thorn Turn on A5 will open near the A5-M1 link, and when it is open then Frenches Ave will close.

The meeting was closed at 9.20pm & refreshments were served.
Signed………………………………………………………………………….Dated………………………
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